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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield NJ on Monday, 22 July 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, July 22, 2013 at 7:37 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde 

Keiona R. Miller 

Frank Righetti 

Frank “Skip” Stabile 



                    Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present:  

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Patricia Melia, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:  
Council Member:
Everett Merrill (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.   


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, thanking the Special Events Committee for their work on the Fourth of July events, he suggested a shorter parade route for next year.  Commenting on the July 11 police officer’s public disciplinary hearing, the speaker requested a refund of the tax dollars spent on the psychologist as he did a poor job of compiling the information within the report.   
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Engineering Services – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Birdsall Services Group had recently been bought by a California based company.  Advising that the Borough wishes to use Grotto Engineering, he confirmed that in doing so, David Testa would continue to provide engineering services.  Grotto Engineering is a much smaller firm and tailored to municipalities, he remarked.  Resolutions terminating Birdsall Services Group and appointing Grotto Engineering are before the Council for their consideration, he concluded.          
2.
Renewal and Transfer of Plenary Retail Consumption License – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry advised that this is a routine matter which requires no discussion.      

OLD BUSINESS:  

1.
Canvassing and Soliciting – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry reported that there is no new information at this time. 
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Ms. Miller reported that the Youth Services Commission’s STEP program runs every Tuesday and Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Stony Brook School.   
Mr. Stabile, addressing Mr. D’Amore’s comments, explained that the parade route was lengthened to assure that the end and beginning of the parade did not meet.  Advising that he had expressed similar concerns, the councilman agreed that a shorter route would be more favorable. 
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.
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